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Circular No. 010/25 
           12th May 2025 

Dear Optician, 
 
The Community Ophthalmic Services Scheme (COSS) provides access to certain Optical treatments to 
eligible persons. Reimbursement for services provided by COSS contractors is administered by the 
Primary Care Reimbursement Service (PCRS). 
The vast majority of contractors submit their claims using a dedicated online facility having obtained 
manual approval for optical treatments. Since 2024 the HSE have developed additional functionality 
where COSS contractors can apply for prior approval online enabling patients to receive services in a 
more timely fashion.  
The benefits associated with this functionality include: 

 Real-time confirmation of client eligibility and treatment status.  

 Approval to proceed to Exam and Dispense for clients with confirmed eligibility. 

 Input approved claims directly from the Optician’s practice to the National system.  

 Requests are available for HSE review and decision in real-time.  

 HSE decisions are communicated to opticians online. 

 Streamlined service to your clients through improved turnaround time 

 A digital record of the history of each approval request  

 Access to dedicated online claim support team. 
 
Since 2024 the PCRS engaged with a number of your colleagues to pilot this service. Participating 
optometrists were surveyed and  

 74% of participants found the online approval system easy to use, provided a quick approval 

turnaround resulting in better customer service. 

 98% of participants would recommend the system to other practices. 
 
The HSE intends to deploy online approval functionality nationally with effect from 1st June 2025 
To participate practices will need to be  

a) Active COSS contractors providing a full range of COSS services and submitting claims for 

approval.  

b) COSS contractors who have access to broadband.  

c) COSS contractors who meet HSE requirements and have received authorisation from the  

PCRS to access the COSS online facility following the completion of a security certificate 

requisition form (Attachment 1). 

d) COSS contractors who have the ability to upload forms.  

Supporting documentation including System User Guide and Training Videos are available on the 
Optical Application Suite. 
 



  

 

If you currently key your claims online and also wish to key your approvals online, please contact 
the PCRS at Coss.queries@hse.ie . If you are interested in transitioning from manual claiming to 
online claiming please complete the attached Security Certificate Requisition Form and return to 
cert.info@hse.ie. 
 
We look forward to working together to provide a more efficient claiming system.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 Shaun Flanagan 
 Assistant National Director  
 Primary Care Reimbursement Service  
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